

Inaugural meeting of advisory committee of "Fronteras 1976" to be held in **Balboa Park**

December 5, 1974

The inaugural meeting of the Advisory Committee of Fronteras 1976 will be held Monday, December 9, at 4 p.m. in the Lecture Hall of Reuben H. Fleet Space Theater, Balboa Park. The media are cordially invited to attend.

This meeting will, in effect, formally launch Fronteras 1976, which will be San Diego's major bicentennialyear project. Scheduled to speak Monday afternoon are Mayor Pete Wilson, San Diego Dr. William D. McElroy, Chancellor, University of California, San Diego (Mayor Wilson and Dr. McElroy are co-chairmen of the event) Hamilton Marston, civic and business leader, chairman of Fronteras 1976 Executive Committee Dr. Clifford Grobstein, Vice Chancellor-University Relations, University of California, San Diego, member of Fronteras 1976 Executive Committee.

In October, the San Diego City Council approved a pact with UCSD to sponsor, develop and conduct Fronteras 1976 as "a bicentennial program emphasizing the links between San Diego and Mexico."

Descriptive material regarding Fronteras 1976 will be available at the December 9 meeting. For information in the interim, phone Herbert Fredman, 459-8667.

(December 5, 1974)